[bookmark: _GoBack]From: Howard, Andrew 
Sent: 25 October 2019 16:40
To: Licensing <Licensing@southribble.gov.uk>
Subject: Tenpin representation

In reply to your consultation concerning the new premises licence application for Tenpin, Unit 7b Capitol Centre I wish to make a representation under the prevention of public nuisance objective.
The application includes live and recorded music until 2am with a closing time of 2.30am. The neighbouring units close by 8.30pm or earlier. While I would not expect significant disturbance to be caused during the day there is potential for Tenpin to become the most significant noise source in the area once the traffic dies down.
1. The proposed site is across the road (approx. 50m) from residential accommodation with further residential accommodation to the side of the site. The premises has a two storey glass frontage of unknown acoustic quality. Previous experience with glass frontages suggests that unless they have been specifically designed for acoustic attenuation they are unlikely to successfully prevent noise breakout, particularly where any element of low frequency noise is present. It should also be noted there is significant potential for direct noise breakout through the main door which directly faces the residential accommodation. Noise breakout has not been addressed in the application.
1. I have been informed that the car park serving this side of the site closes at night. If this is the case then unless alternative car parking is provided this could result in visitors parking on adjacent streets. When visitors are leaving they may then be disturbing residents as they enter their cars and start engines. This issue is not addressed in the application.
1. The Revised Guidance issued under section 182 of the Licensing Act 2003 (para. 8.41 - 8.44) expects applicants to consider the locality of the premises in their application and how this may affect smoking, noise management and dispersal policies. Applicants are expected to include positive proposals in their application on how they will manage any potential risks. This has not been adequately addressed in the application.

I have been in contact with the applicant’s solicitor concerning these matters and I understand that the applicant is working to address these concerns. Unfortunately it was not possible for them to do so prior to the last day for representations.

Regards

Andrew Howard
Senior Environmental Health Officer (Tue - Fri)
South Ribble Borough Council
T: 01772 625459
A: Civic Centre, West Paddock, Leyland, PR25 1DH
W: www.southribble.gov.uk
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